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Summary 

The Coordinated Supervision Committee (“the Committee”) met on 22 March 2023 in hybrid format 

with some of its members participating remotely and others in person.  

CSC Organisational Issues 

The Committee discussed the future organisation of the meeting,  member participation and 

Confluence structure.  

SIS 

The Committee discussed the handover from the SIS II SCG to the CSC.  

The Committee then agreed that its members could still provide their responses to the Art. 36 alerts 

questionnaire by the end of May 2023. 

The Committee adopted an updated version of the Schengen Guide for exercising Data Subject Rights, 

and agreed to its publication in the CSC website. 

A drafting team was initiated to assess the legal interpretation of Supervisory Authority’s requirement 

to carry out an audit of SIS.  

The Committee agreed to coordinate the monitoring, from the outset, of the new SIS Article 40 alerts 

on unknown wanted persons for the purposes of identification under national law, which contain 

dactyloscopic data collected at serious crime scenes. 

Eurojust 

The Committee discussed the processing of personal data in the joint investigation teams involving 

third countries, based on information gathered at national level.   

The Committee also discussed the supervision of Eurojust at a national level and it was agreed that 

further input from members was needed to prepare an analysis on the issue. 



 

Europol 

The Committee discussed the processing of personal data on minors in Europol and the members 

agreed to continue checking at national level the contributions of Members States’ authorities to 

Europol, based on the information provided by the EDPS. The results of the verifications which had 

already been made at national level were discussed by the Committee. The Committee decided to 

discuss some guidelines at the next CSC meeting to better assist EDPS in their engagement with 

Europol in this matter.  

 

AOB 

The EDPS asked the Committee to share any feedback from their previous experience of auditing the 

IMI system. 

The Committee was informed of a planned operational visit to the European delegated prosecutors at 

national level to be coordinated between the EDPS and the respective national Supervisory Authority, 

under Article 87 of the EPPO Regulation. 

The Committee discussed the management of supervising all the new large scale IT systems.  Some 

Supervisory Authorities are taking concrete initiatives, including by commissioning studies on the 

matter, to address their supervisory role in the near future, also looking at a multidisciplinary approach 

regarding allocating responsibilities for supervision and allocating resources.  The Committee agreed 

to continue this discussion and actively contribute to this debate.  

 


